
[image: image1.png]


120

Barnstable County League of Sportsman’s Clubs Notes

27 February 2025

Our meeting was held at The Falmouth Rod & Gun Club in person & Zoom on February 27, 2025

There was a quorum - 10 out of 15 organizations present & Zoom.

Pledge of Allegiance & Moment of Silence - Rep. Viera’s Farther was remembered.

Minutes -  A motion was Made & Seconded to accept the January minutes as written.

Treasurer's Report –  A Motion was Made & Seconded to accept the Treasurer’s Report as read by the Treasurer via Zoom.

Bills and Debts: No bills

Correspondence: Handouts were the normal Membership Booklet updates, and 10 Massachusetts Conservation Alliance Raffle Tickets to sell with a prize poster.

Distinguished Guests –   No guests for this meeting!
Committees: 

MassWildlife -Jason Zimmer was present via Zoom and did send the following report: 

MassWildlife Southeast District Report – February 2025 

·  Spring Trout Stocking: With the ice conditions and weather conditions this year, we anticipate starting our annual spring trout stocking the week of March 10th. As many of you are aware, our longtime southeast district fisheries biologist, Steve Hurley, retired back in October, so I have been working on all of the spring trout planning. As has been the case most years, I fully expect (barring any truck/hatchery issues) to have gotten at least one load of fish into every stocked pond in the southeast district by the end of the second week of stocking. I anticipate starting stocking streams towards the end of March. 

·  SE Fish Biologist Position: The vacant fish biologist position mentioned above has been posted and we have completed the interview process with a select group of qualified applicants. We expect to have the position filled at some point late this spring.  

· 2024 Deer Harvest: The preliminary deer harvest summary has been officially released (See: https://www.mass.gov/info-details/deer-harvest-data). Preliminary results indicate that the 2024 hunting season had a harvest of 15,032 deer, which was a decline of approximately 3% from 2023 and 5% from the record-setting 2022 season. Archery season had a record high harvest of 6,988 deer, likely due to excellent hunting weather and a two-week longer archery season in Wildlife Management Zones (WMZs) 1-9. This exceeded the previous record of 6,655 set in 2020. The shotgun and primitive season harvests were negatively impacted by poor weather and a 4-day shorter primitive season due to the late Thanksgiving. Uncertainty and misinformation surrounding the newly passed gun law certainly also impacted participation and harvest in the primitive firearms season. There was a record antlerless deer harvest of 7,237, exceeding the previous record of 7,146 set in 2022. 

·  Hunters Share the Harvest: This program continued to grow in 2024, with over 30,000 meals of healthy venison distributed to Massachusetts residents experiencing food insecurity. You can learn more about this program and how to financially support it here: https://www.mass.gov/info-details/masswildlifes-hunters-share-the-harvest-program 

·  Habitat Management Update: Staff have been working diligently on a number of habitat improvement projects the past month. Routine mowing and maintenance of fire breaks at our Frances A. Crane WMA is well underway and, due to the hard work of my staff, we were able to complete our first prescribed fire of the season at Crane on February 26th. A total of 66 acres of grassland and barrens habitat were completed. Staff have also been working on maintaining fire breaks at Camp Cachalot and creating some new ones.  

· Ice Conditions: The ice conditions in the District were very good for an extended period of time this winter, which was great for anglers to get out ice fishing. We put out several reminders to anglers on ice safety to ensure people were following appropriate safety precautions. We also took advantage of the ice conditions to get out and maintain and check our wood duck nesting boxes. 

·  APRA Demolition Project Update: District demolition projects, funded with American Rescue Plan Act monies, are progressing very well. This project aims to improve conditions on several WMAs by removing old/unused buildings or building foundations. Many of these buildings/foundations are both a safety hazard and an attractive nuisance. To date, 2 foundations have been removed at Burrage Pond WMA, 1 foundation at the Noquochoke WMA, 1 foundation at the Erwin S. Wilder WMA, and 1 foundation and 5 buildings at the Old Sandwich Game Farm WMA have been completely removed, and the areas graded, loamed, and seeded with a native, conservation seed mix. Further, one additional structure, a metal pavilion in disrepair, at the old Sullivan Fish Hatchery, is in the process of being demolished (expected to be completed by mid-March). 

·  ATBC Update: With all of the uncertainty surrounding Federal funding, we did have concerns about this project, but we have found out that this funding source is held by a private NGO and that the project can continue its progress without interruption. Our contracted engineering firm for the Red Brook Restoration Project funded by this grant, Inter-Fluve, has made exceptional progress on finalizing the design and permitting. We expect to have the design and permitting completed this year and will then put the construction out to public bid.  

· Mill Brook Bogs Restoration Project Update: Phase 1 of this project has been put out to bid and bids received. We are in the process of reviewing the bids and expect to issue a contract to the selected vendor this month. Construction will get underway this Spring. There will undoubtedly be some interruptions to public access to portions of the WMA during construction.  

· HPAI Update: Most of you must have seen or heard about outbreaks of highly pathogenic avian influenza this winter at a number of locations across Massachusetts. The southeast district undoubtedly had the largest outbreaks and most visibility by the public and in the media. Limited open water which concentrated waterfowl into small areas, coupled with cold, wet weather which is the perfect conditions for HPAI to persist in the environment, contributed to the outbreaks. Our staff were heavily involved in responding to outbreak locations and also in providing guidance and information to the public and city/town officials, particularly animal control officers and public health personnel. Staff from the district completed a number of field responses to outbreak locations to monitor the outbreaks, sample freshly dead birds, and collect and properly dispose of carcasses. The primary species affected in the district were Canada geese and mute swans, with a host of other waterfowl and waterbirds also affected (gulls, various species of ducks, loons). We collected and disposed of well over 200 birds, including 143 Canada geese and 34 mute swans. We also assisted with capturing several bald eagles and transporting them to wildlife rehabilitation facilities for supportive care. With the weather warming up and ice breaking up, resulting in birds being less concentrated, HPAI issues are also decreasing rapidly. 

·  Cape Cod National Seashore Turkey Hunting: The application for turkey hunting permits on CCNS is available on their website here: https://www.nps.gov/caco/planyourvisit/upload/CACO_Spring_Turkey_Hunt_Permit__ 2025_508.pdf Applications must be received by March 31. 

·  Deer Public Hearing Update: There were two public hearings held for the proposed changes to deer regulations on January 23rd. As a reminder, the proposed changes include formally authorizing shed hunting, creating a winter (January) primitive firearms season on the islands of Martha’s Vineyard and Nantucket, sunsetting all captive deer farms in MA, expanding deboning requirements for deer taken in other states in response to recent CWD updates, clarification that food plots are legal, authorizing deer decoys during archery season, authorizing the use of the youth deer permit for the entire hunting season, and removing the daily bag limit of 2 unreported deer. There was excellent participation in both hearings, and a lot of public comments came in, overwhelmingly in support of all of the proposed changes. The Fisheries and Wildlife Board voted at their February meeting to approve the entire package as proposed, and it has been put forward to be officially promulgated into regulation. We expect the changes to be in effect for the upcoming season.  

· Bear Public Hearing Update: Two public hearings were held on January 27th on the proposed bear hunting regulation changes. As a reminder, those proposed changes include extending the bear season to a single statewide season beginning with the September season and running straight through the end of the December season, as well as creating a new youth bear permit. Due to an issue with the online commenting option, the public comment period for these proposals was reopened for an additional two weeks from March 3 through March 17th. It is expected that the Board will be presented a review of comments received and vote on the proposals at their March or April meeting. 

·  Proposed Fishing Regulation Changes: A set of proposed changes to fishing regulations was presented to the Board, and they voted at their February meeting to go to a public hearing on the proposal. The proposal includes some basic housekeeping changes to reflect the fact that there is no longer an Atlantic Salmon restoration project, bringing our eel regulations in line with Division of Marine Fisheries/ASMFC regulations, a modification to the definition of possession to protect anglers practicing catch and release after catching their limit of fish, and creating a simple, statewide bag limit for trout across all waterbodies at 6 fish, no more than 3 of which can be brook, brown, or tiger. 

·  Waterfowl Regulation Update: The proposed 2025-26 migratory bird regulations were presented to the Board at their February meeting. No significant changes were proposed from this past season’s regulations. The one additional proposal was to modify the coastal/central zone boundary description in the vicinity of the Taunton and Assonet Rivers. The proposed change will modify the boundary to go by easily identifiable roadways as opposed to the current and vague boundary description. This will make the regulation easier for hunters to understand and follow and will keep the area as part of the Coastal Zone. The board voted unanimously to go to public hearing on the proposed regulations. 

·  Camp Edwards Hunting Program Update: While I have not had my annual AAR meeting with Camp Edwards personnel, I can share the proposed dates below for the 2025 hunting programs with the caveat that they are subject to change: 

DRAFT 2025 Controlled Turkey Hunting Seasons: Youth (1 day): Saturday April 26, 2025 Shotgun (6 days): Monday May 5 through Saturday May 10, 2025 Mentor Hunt (1 day): Thursday May 15, 2025 

DRAFT 2025 Controlled White-tailed Deer Seasons: Youth (1 day): Saturday September 27, 2025 Paraplegic (3 days): Thursday October 30 through Saturday November 1, 2025 Archery Scouting: Wednesday November 5 through Thursday November 6, 2025 Archery (3 days): Thursday November 13 through Saturday November 15, 2025 Military/First Resp.(1 day) Friday, December 5, 2025 Shotgun (6 days): Monday, December 8 through Saturday, December 13, 2025 Primitive (2 days): Thursday, December 18 through Friday, December 19, 2025 

· Upcoming events/meetings:  

March 20: Public Hearings on Proposed Wildlife Sanctuary Regulations, Virtual – A virtual public hearing will be held to collect comments on proposed amendments to wildlife sanctuary regulations on Thursday, March 20, 2025, at 1:00 p.m. via a Zoom video webinar. The proposed amendments to 321 CMR 7.0 specify how wildlife sanctuaries will be posted against improper use, as mandated by and in accordance with M.G.L. Chapter 131 § 10. It should be noted that the wildlife sanctuary posting procedure is not changing; it is being codified in the regulation. Visit the Public Hearings page to view the proposed regulations, find a link to the Zoom webinar, and provide your written comments using an online form. 

 March 22: Learn to Hunt Turkey, Bourne – The seminar will be held at Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club (199 MacArthur Boulevard, Bourne) on Saturday, March 22nd from 8am-1pm. This seminar will be in-person and will include a combination of classroom and outdoor stations. The seminar topics include scouting, sighting in your shotgun, gear/clothing, decoy placement, turkey biology, regulations, and turkey calling. Please bring the shotgun and the ammunition you plan on using during turkey season so you can sight it in. (Pre-Registration Required)

March 26: Fisheries and Wildlife Board Meeting, Westborough and Online – The March monthly business meeting of the Fisheries and Wildlife Board will be held at 10:00 a.m. at the MassWildlife Field Headquarters, 1 Rabbit Hill Road, Westborough. Interested persons can attend the meeting in person or via a Zoom video webinar. Click here to join from a PC, Mac, iPad, iPhone, or Android device with Passcode: 989800. Or join by phone: (929) 205-6099 with Webinar ID: 863 9175 7210 and Passcode: 989800. 

 April 2: Turkey Scouting Class, Virtual – Join MassWildlife for a virtual Turkey Scouting Class on Wednesday, April 2 from 6–8 p.m. Learn the basics of wild turkey biology, finding and scouting public and private land for turkeys, using online tools to scout, identifying turkey sign and general scouting tips. During breakout sessions, MassWildlife staff from across the state will help you identify potential places to scout or hunt near you. (Pre-Registration Required)

April 8: Turkey Calling Seminar, Westborough – Join MassWildlife and the National Wild Turkey Federation (NWTF) for a 1-hour class from 5–6 p.m. at MassWildlife Field Headquarters (1 Rabbit Hill Road, Westborough) to learn all about turkey calling! This class will give you an opportunity to practice calling under the guidance of experienced turkey callers. For this class, you will spend the hour practicing a specific type of call, either a box call, pot call or mouth call (if mouth call, you must bring your own). (Pre-Registration Required)

 April 13: Learn to Hunt Turkey, Plainville – This in-person seminar is from 8:00 a.m.– 3:00 p.m. At the Wrentham Sportsman’s Club (7 Madison Street, Plainville) and counts for youth to obtain their youth turkey permit, as well as provides space for new adult turkey hunters to be introduced to turkey hunting. It will include class time on turkey biology, laws and regulations, calling, and more. It will also include time with an instructor for participants to sight in their shotgun on the range and learn about shot placement. This class is family-friendly and is open to anyone ages 12+. If you have any friends or family ages 12-17 who are looking to participate in the course to fulfill youth turkey permit requirements, please have them visit the youth turkey program registration page. (Pre-Registration Required)

Jason E. Zimmer
District Supervisor,
Southeast Wildlife District

Massachusetts Division of Fisheries & Wildlife

195 Bournedale Road, Buzzards Bay, MA  02532
p: (508) 759-3406 | f: (508) 759-0381
mass.gov/masswildlife | facebook.com/masswildlife
Question for Jason: Mike asked several questions:

1. Was there any update from the National Seashore on the Quail Stocking possibility? Jason indicated nothing yet.

2. Any update on Camp Cachalot? Jason said he was planning on attending some meetings next week and hopefully will have more information by the next meeting. 

3. Was the large amount of Birds that where disposed of from Burlington Sea in Plymouth tested for the avian influenza and if so what was the results? Jason said yes, they were tested and unfortunately they were positive. 4. The results from the 10 Turkeys that were disposed of from the Vineyard? Jason said they were tested and were positive, but he feels they were from an area that is known for people feeding the waterfowl and that’s how they may have contracted the avian influenza by walking and feeding in the same area as the waterfowl.
Mass Marine Fisheries - Ross K. Kessler was present and did send the following report: 

Plymouth & Barnstable County League of Sportsmen

Late Winter 2025
Any questions or comments regarding the Division of Marine Fisheries? Please bring them to my attention at: ross.kessler@mass.gov
Subscribe to DMF advisories and updates:

https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/MADMF/subscriber/new
Public Access: 
· Salem Willows Park Pier – The pier is complete and open.
· DMF personnel are still working with the Trustees of Reservations on Martha’s Vineyard as a liaison supporting fishing rights on Chappaquiddick. Currently, the DEP is working to settle access disputes specifically in the Cape Poge region. DMF owns the Leland section.
· Somerset, Slades Ferry- GZA is performing engineering services including permitting, planning, and design. We are currently in a holding pattern there.

· Small Grant: Two grants were funded this cycle.

· Edgartown – fresh water washdown and lighting at two pier fishing locations. Morse St., and Memorial Wharf, $13,000.

· Chatham – 12 Life Rings at various shore fishing locations. $12,000.

The Small Grant Program will be advertising soon. I am asking all clubs, NGOs, and municipalities to approach me at DMF with good projects in the $25,000 or less range that can aid in providing access to saltwater fishing.

· Sportfish: Saltwater Fishing Derby We are working to reinvigorate the Saltwater fishing derby. The derby has been rebranded as the ‘Commissioner’s Cup'.

· MBBA will be conducting a free fishing day at CCNS on June 7, at Race Point Beach, 171 Race Pt. Rd.  No fishing permit is required to fish with this group. Contact MBBA for details.

· DMF will be attending the Rhode Island Saltwater Fishing Show on March 7-9 at the Rhode Island Convention Center and the Tried-and-True Fishing Show April 5 at the Rosebrook Center in Wareham. We will be selling fishing permits at these events.

· DMF Free Fishing Days this year are Sunday, May 11 Mother’s Day  and Sunday, June 15 Father’s Day.   No saltwater fishing license is required to fish in saltwater on these days.

· Lobster: Shortly after the release of the new lobster regulations, Maine refused to sign on, forcing Massachusetts to step back. The agency is in the process of a new addendum that will repeal all gauge increases.
February 14, 2025 

Marine Fisheries Advisory
PUBLIC HEARINGS AND PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD SCHEDULED FOR DRAFT REGULATIONS AFFECTING COMMERCIAL AND RECREATIONAL FISHING. 

DMF is proposing changes to its commercial and recreational fishing regulations for the 2025 fishing season. The proposed amendments address: (1) total length measurement, commercial size limits, and gaffing in the striped bass fishery; (2) catch limits for false albacore and Atlantic bonito for all fishers; (3) commercial menhaden trip limit triggers and permitting; (4) groundfish catch limits and commercial permitting for the state-waters fishery; (5) commercial summer flounder seasonal allocations, trip limits, and trip limit triggers; (6) the use of conch pots in federal waters by state-permitted fishers; (7) access to the commercial American eel fishery; (8) retention of oceanic whitetip sharks; (9) documentation to possess or sell dogfish fins; (10) restrictions on casting, shore-based chumming, and shore-based shark fishing; (11) the recreational fishing season for black sea bass; (12) reporting requirements for observed whale and sea turtle entanglements; and (13) the use and sale of non-native seaworms.

Link to full Advisory:

https://www.mass.gov/doc/21425-dmf-announces-public-hearing-and-comment-period-for-2025-commercial-and-recreational-fishing-regulatory-changes/download
 Ross Kessler 

 Massachusetts Division of Marine Fisheries

Recreational Fisheries’ program Public Access Coordinator

836 S Rodney French Boulevard
New Bedford MA 02744
ross.kessler@state.ma.us 
(508 742-9738

Mass. EPO’s– Sgt Daniel McGonagle Did Attend & Gave The Following Rport:

· Secretary of Energy & Enviromental Affairs continues to search for a new Colonel/Director. The job was posted in early December. The current Colonel/Director Chris Mason, will continue until June/July unless the position is filled earlier.
· Cape Cod Bay (CCB) is closed from November1st until May 15th to commercial lobster/catch. Multiple violations have been discovered.

A. Officers have already dedicated numerous hours, since the closure, to boat patrols targeting the protected resources that are the North Atlantic Right Whale (NARW). During these patrols, officers mark and assist DMF in hauling and identifying gear located in violation.
B. Officers have documented multiple NARW sightings in CCB and surrounding waters.
C. Speed restrictions go into effect this weekend.
For Reference: 322 CMR 12.05(2) “During the period of March 1st through April 30th all vessels measuring less than 65’ overall length and operating within the Cape Cod Bay Restricted Speed Area…. shall travel at a speed of ten knots or less.” Vessels over 65’ subject to similar federal laws. 

· Multiple calls during the past month for new boat owners with issues regarding the registration of their vessels.

· Officers throughout the Cape have had multiple complaints for illegal OHV activity. Active patrols of high-activity areas to combat violations. 

· Officers on Martha’s Vinyard assisted Fish & Wildlife with multiple turkeys from the island, later confirmed to have HPAI (Bird Flu). 

· Three Officers from Cape just completed or are in school with the USCG at the Northeast Regional Fisheries Training Center. Over two weeks, officers are trained in enforcement of marine fisheries laws. 

· Mandatory Boater Education, Hanson-Milone Act: 

A. If you were born after January 1, 1989, you must complete the course by April 1, 2026, with no penalties assessed until September 1. 2026. If you were born on or before January 1, 1989, you’ll have until April 1, 2028, to complete the course. 

B.  Massachusetts Enviromental Police Raise Awareness Campaign for New Boater Education Law / Mass.gov
C. Boating safety course schedule / Mass.gov 
Old Business: 

· Question in January regarding Falmouth Police (FPD) arresting or citing a hunter at Francis Crane (WMA) for having a loaded gun in the parking lot.

A. Followed up with Lieutenant Grady, MEP, he spoke with FPD and was not able to confirm the incident.

· Question in January regarding Barnstable call with Officer Bourgault about hunting hours for Pheasants.

A. For Reference: 321 CMR 3.02 (6) (f) “ The hunting hours for pheasant and bobwhite quail on each calender day of the open season shall begin at sunrise and end at sunset.”  

Sgt Daniel McGonagle, M61
Daniel.mcgonagle@mass.gov
Massachusetts Environmental Police
South Coastal Bureau
Cell (857)270-1636

Cape Cod National Seashore – Did Not Attend-No Report: 

Mass State Council of Sportsmen -Meeting:

 The last meeting of the MSC was scheduled for February 9th via Zoom: Unfortunately, due to the weather & the work at the Standish Show the meeting was canceled.

2025 Annual Supper Raffle:  This year's tickets will be 1 for $5 & a book of 5 for $15, it will end on June 1, 2025! We (Jim Curtin, Charlie Lewis & Myself) represented the League and worked the Standish Show for the Council on February 8th and did very well (over $1250.00). Unfortunately, due to the weather, Jim Curtin was the only one who could make it on February 9th, (Snow-Storm) and it was not that good with a very poor attendance.

Hunter Education: The Basic Coarse for March is online. There will be a Primitive Firearms Course April 4th at the Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club.

DFW Board Meeting: In Westborough Headquarters today, February 27th in Person & Zoom 10:00AM, I was unable to attend. There is a Public Meeting via Zoom happening today concerning some proposed changes to the deer regulations.

The next meeting of the MSC is on March 2nd  9AM By Zoom: Anyone wishing to attend may contact President Veloza and he will forward the link to you!

Meeting Adjourned at 12:00PM

Massachusetts Conservation Alliance (MCA)- Meeting Febuary 19th via Zoom:

Finances: Treasures Report Approved as Read.
Show Volunteers Needed: Looking for Volunteers to staff the MCA Booth & Sell Raffle Tickets: The Marlboro Gun Show on March 29 & 30 (This will be the Last Gun Show for the Season) Charlie Lewis and Myself worked the Big E Show on February. 22nd for the MCA, representing the League. It was a long day, but we did very well selling Raffle Tickets and getting the word out about defeating the Gun Bill on Election Day, November 2026. We were joined by Steve LaRivee from the WCL in the morning & Paul Johnson from the PCL in the afternoon. 

Lobbying Fund: Still accepting donations for any future expenses, so please continue to spread the word. Individual sportspersons can go to the following link and donate by credit card whatever they can, no matter how small or big, as it is all needed.

Donate today to the MCA Sportsmen's Action Fund (revv.co) 

Or if they prefer, they can send a check:

Make the check out to the Worcester County League, and in the notes, indicate it's for the MCA Lobbyist Fund.

Mail it to: Worcester County League

                P.O. Box 766 

                West Boylston MA 01583  

MCA Website: https://www.massconservationalliance.org    

If you go there, you will see a calendar that will post our upcoming meetings, what we have been working on, funds that we have collected, and what we are doing with them.

Email address list: If you go to the website, you will see a link where you can enter your email to receive updates regarding regulations and legislation important to the sporting community of Massachusetts (address needed so we can provide you with your Senator and House Rep Information).

The next meeting of the MCA is on March 5th  8PM By Zoom: Anyone wishing to attend may contact President Veloza and he will forward the link to you!

Meeting Adjourned at 9:30PM

Mass Jr, Conservation Camp Committee : 

 Still Need Fundraising Ideas to continue to Fund This Very Important Scholarship. With $6000 in the fund and spending $1100 for a camper, this fund will not last very long. Steve Albright, Mark Galkowski & Bobby George are the committee members to work on this; contact them with any of your ideas!! The committee did have a meeting and is looking at a possible Fundraising Raffle for a Black Powder Gun. More details will follow soon, hopefully, they can get it together.

We are open for Camper Candidates for 2025!! 

Old Business:

 Rabies program Charlie Lewis: Reported on a Fisher-Cat that was picked up by a lady, not sure where on the Cape, but was sick and in the back of her car. Charlie had her take it to the Wildlife Center, and it was tested for rabies. The test came back negative, thankfully.  

Clothing: Charlie will be ordering additional clothing items for this season.

CCNS Pheasant Program: Jason hasn’t heard anything, and neither have I. I am waiting for the dust to settle over the new administration in D.C. before I approach them with anything. Hopefully the New Dept. Of Interior will be much more cooperative with the sportsmen/women of the U.S. 

Chapter 135 Update: John Mawhinney gave us a quick update on the Law Suit that has been filed by the NRA & GOAL concerning the Age Discrimination of individuals under 21 and not being able to own a semi-automatic firearm. He also spoke briefly about some of the up-coming fund raising campaigns for GOAL & the Civil Rights Coalition, like the April 19th celebration of the Shot Heard Around the World 250yrs ago and how we are still fighting the Government on our 2nd Amendment Rights. Also a brief description of the April 19th GOAL “Battle Continues Dinner Event” that evening.  

New Business:

April 19th Battle Continues Dinner Event: A motion was made that we purchase a Table for $1000.00 and sell the 8 Seats to the membership at a reduced fee of $62.50ea. It was second and unanimously passed.

For The Good of the Order: March 8th The Cranberry Country Longbeards will hold there Annnual Banquite at the same location as last year (John Alden Sportsman’s Club in Plymouth) see Chris Burnham for details.   March 15th Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club Annual Game Dinner, $40ea see a club member for tickets. March 22nd Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club Adult Turkey Training Class & Shotgun Sighting-In, April 4th, Monument Beach Sportsman’s Club, Mass Pimitive Firearm Safety Coarse, April 19th Falmouth Rod & Gun Club, Mass. Youth Turkey Training Class, April 19th GOAL “Battle Continues Dinner Event” Seats $62.50 contact Charlie Lewis (508) 648-4514 or Email: topdog9917@comcast.net  

Next Meeting: Next Meeting (unless we have an emergency) will be on March 27th at The Shawme Fish & Game Club, (400 Rt. 130 Sandwich, MA.)  

Adjournment: 

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 PM. 

Mike Veloza         e-mail: mveloza@aol.com 



